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Thursday 19th September 2019
Welcome to the Education Early Help and Safeguarding Team newsletter. This is the second issue of a fortnightly publication designed keep schools up to date with safeguarding information but also to draw attention to new content on the Schools Safeguarding website.
Payment by Results (PbR)
Fantastic news! Schools, to date, have been paid £80,250 for work carried out since 2015 through the PbR programme. This is a fraction of the money that is available to be claimed for early help delivered to children, young people and families since April 2015. If you would like support in your setting to identify and submit PbR claims please contact Emma-Louise Hodgson  
Emma-Louise.Hodgson@birmingham.gov.uk
Conference and briefings

The schedule is now available on the BESS website and your subscription offer is available for you to review and accept. Please note the November half day conference has a more strategic focus ‘The new Ofsted Framework and the implications for Safeguarding’. Your package allowance means head teachers and safeguarding governors can attend half day conferences alongside your lead DSL as appropriate and support whole school planning. We anticipate demand will be high so advise early booking via BESS.
Information sharing and the data sharing agreement
Birmingham Safeguarding Children’s Partnership posted the following update;

‘Educational establishments including schools should now cease applications to apply to join the data sharing arrangements as a large number of requests have already been received. We are working through these requests and will advise when we are ready to receive further requests. Please keep an eye on this web page  for further updates.’
New ‘Our Family Plan’
The multiagency ‘Our Family Plan’ has been updated and simplified to bring it in line with the new Early Help assessment. The plan should be registered with the Early Help Support Team (details on the form and in the guidance), and the BSCP will monitor the number, quality and impact of this work with families.

Supervision Guidance

The Supervision Guidance area of the website has been improved to include contact details for family support teams. These links to family support duty lines will support you with accessing information on service availability in your area.
Rix Wiki Champions Training Sessions
As part of the citywide SEND offer, an 18-month pilot scheme for using a digital platform (Rix Wiki) to support CYP and their families to tell their story has been commissioned by the Birmingham Children’s Partnership. You can find out more about Rix Wiki here
Training sessions are available for colleagues to attend to learn how to deliver Rix Wiki sign up and initial training to young people and/or their families to support roll-out of this scheme.

The training lasts for half a day (3 hours) and there are two session options to choose from:

Wednesday 16th October 9.30-12.30 at The Thornbury Centre, Thornbury Road, Birmingham B20 3DE OR
Wednesday 16th October 1.30-4.30 at The Thornbury Centre, Thornbury Road, Birmingham B20 3DE

Please note that you will only need to attend ONE of the sessions. There is no cost for this training. If you would like to book to attend this training please contact Jane Huffer at the following email jane.huffer@nhs.net indicating which option you would prefer. 
Contribution of reports to Child Protection Conference
Birmingham Children’s Trust recently developed guidance to support education settings to complete a multi-agency report form for a child protection conference. This useful video is on You Tube and should be viewed by DSLs
Julia, Moira, Emma, Jane and Sam.
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